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The Western District is composed of 6 Sokol Units:

Sokol Crete (Nebraska)
Sokol Cedar Rapids (Iowa)
Czech and Slovak Sokol MN (Minnesota)
Sokol Omaha (Nebraska)
Sokol So Omaha (Nebraska)
Sokol Wilber (Nebraska)
During this year all but Sokol Wilber and Omaha had active gymnastic programs. Sokol So Omaha held its classes at Sokol Omaha’ gym, and also took over instructing for Sokol Omaha. Sokol Wilber has not had an active gymnastics program in many years. Some of the fitness related classes that were offered: gymnastics for all ages, Par kour (an outside rental not a BOI function), adult and youth folk dancing (not a BOI function, rather a function of education). There were also many cultural focused classes and events at Sokol MN unit throughout the year.
Western District held quarterly phone calls and in person annual and semi-annual meetings as well as a Western District gymnastics competition at Sokol Omaha in April.
Western District hosted the June 22-25, 2017 American Sokol Slet at Sokol Cedar Rapids. It was a great success and was profitable. Sokol Cedar Rapids was also the site of the National Instructor School which followed the Slet.
Sokol Crete participated in Toys for Tots, held a Holiday party, Easter egg hunt, attended 4 Americakids meets, the District meet in Omaha, and held a program for their parents and grandparents. The Unit also organized a day to clean mates and the gym. Sokol Crete was busy with fundraising, sold 31 products, worked several auction, gun show, and had a pancake breakfast for 4-Hers at the county fair.
Sokol Cedar Rapids had dumpling and halusky sales as fundraisers, as well as a pancake breakfast and continued making improvements in their building that was purchased after the flood destroyed their former Hall.
Czech and Slovak Sokol MN had numerous Czech and Slovak language class offerings, a week long Children’s Culture Camp in June, had numerous fundraisers: spring and fall pancake breakfasts, fall Czech dinner, spring Slovak dinner, Jan Candlelight Duck Diner, Czech and Slovak Festival on Sept. 17, A Band Blast in April 2017. Many cultural events were held in conjunction with the Czech and Slovak Cultural Center which is housed in Sokol MN’s Unit building, these included concerts, author book signings and lectures by local Czech and Slovak professors and historians, sponsorship of several Czech and Slovak films during international film festival in Minneapolis, participation and the annual Festival of Nations in May (the largest ethnic and cultural event in the Midwest) held at the St. Paul River Center. The unit also produces a very quality newsletter about 10 times a year called the Slovo and it is mailed complementary to all Western District Sokol units, National AS and a few other Sokol units as requested. CS Sokol MN is an active collaborator with other Czech and Slovak communities in MN including Montgomery and New Prague areas where we are part of Dozinky Days and other local festivals. We sponsor Czech and Slovak queen candidates. We host the office of the Honorary Consul for the Czech Republic who is an active Sokol member and promotes Sokol within the Czech and Slovak communities  in MN and the Dakotas.    
Gymnasts perform locally when asked to be in parades, assisted at Culture Camp in teaching a gymnastics class, performed at the Czech and Slovak Day Festival.
CS Sokol MN has welcomed a new tenant into its building, Parajito restaurant. The Unit continues to restore and maintain its 130 year plus building, trying to keep up with needed repairs and general maintenance. The goal is to increase income through rentals when the building is not being used for programs.
Sokol Omaha provided no report after requests for information.
Sokol So Omaha is still looking for a building and has an arrangement with Sokol Omaha to use its building in the interim. They reported no activities other than their gymnastics program and participation in Americakids meets and hosting a large invitational meet at a local gymnastics center.
Sokol Wilber has a very small membership but continues to hold social activities at its hall and participates in Wilber Days in August annually.
Respectfully submitted, albeit late,
Mary Cahill
Western District Men’s Physical Director

    
 
